
MWES News- Week of April 27, 2020 

  

MWES School-Wide Events Calendar 

If you would link to sync your phone to our website calendar, please click on the subscribe 

link on the MWES calendar page on our MWES website and follow the prompts. 

APRIL 

27 - Distance Learning A-Week 

27 - 4th quarter begins 

MAY 

4 - Distance Learning B-Week 

4-8 Teacher Appreciation Week 

5 - Report Cards delivered in Synergy 

11 - Distance Learning A-Week 

18 - Distance Learning B-Week 

25 - Memorial Day - NO SCHOOL 

26 - Distance Learning A-Week 

  

  

A note from Mrs. DeBord and Mrs. Zinn 

Dear Manor Woods Families, 

 

Thanks again to all of our families that were able to join the Orientation sessions this week. If 

you were unable to join the virtual orientation, please visit your child’s ELA page to see the 

video created by their teachers. 

https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http:%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2F4cSeJHGqa2D-DYHxsk7cRA~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRghExJP0QfaHR0cHM6Ly9td2VzLmhjcHNzLm9yZy9jYWxlbmRhclcHc2Nob29sbUIKAEfJGKNeWhvu4lIcY2hyaXN0aW5hX3NodW1ha2VyQGhjcHNzLm9yZ1gEAAAAAQ~~&data=02%7C01%7Cchristina_shumaker%40hcpss.org%7Cb5e6a3a57ec64aca9bc608d7e86f9344%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637233438219307161&sdata=DtQBae6ZNmu73xmqIeUvmCQS5FY%2FGedUkpIsRDstFAs%3D&reserved=0
https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http:%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FH9Id9kdEoLa5jLCbvaN4YQ~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRghExJP0QXaHR0cHM6Ly9td2VzLmhjcHNzLm9yZy9XB3NjaG9vbG1CCgBHyRijXlob7uJSHGNocmlzdGluYV9zaHVtYWtlckBoY3Bzcy5vcmdYBAAAAAE~&data=02%7C01%7Cchristina_shumaker%40hcpss.org%7Cb5e6a3a57ec64aca9bc608d7e86f9344%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637233438219317118&sdata=lAnlr3YJ%2FNZOXie200%2B6k9MdIshMlO9AzLjVVw%2F7OFk%3D&reserved=0


  

This Monday, April 27th, virtual learning will continue for our students. Our staff continues 

to work hard in order to provide learning and information for your children. This week may 

present a few bumps in the road, but we encourage you to remain patient as this week is our 

test run. 

  

Thank you, as always, for your continued support. Our Manor Woods family is so supportive 

and understanding and we truly appreciate you. We can't wait to engage with your children 

this week! 

  

Fondly, 

Mrs. DeBord and Mrs. Zinn 

  

Free Meal Services Extended Through May 15 

HCPSS will continue to provide free Grab-N-Go meals to anyone age 18 and under and/or 

any HCPSS student, regardless of age, throughout state-mandated school closures, extended 

through May 15. 

Participants will be given a Grab-N-Go snack, lunch and dinner for that day, as well as a 

Grab-N-Go breakfast for the following day. Friday distributions at school-based locations 

only also will include meals to sustain children through the weekend. Participants are 

encouraged to bring a bag to carry home meals each day. 

Children do not need to be present; parents/guardians may pick up meals for their child(ren). 

There is no application, enrollment, or fees to participate in this program. 

More information, including a list of meal distribution locations, is provided online. 

  

Devices for Student Learning 

Most of the more than 13,000 student technology devices that have been requested have been 

delivered to students through device distribution locations or by FedEx delivery. 

Unfortunately, due to unprecedented volume at FedEx, there still are some devices that have 

https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http:%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FyIK-hrjlpANize8w5sZxCw~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRghExJP0RlaHR0cHM6Ly9uZXdzLmhjcHNzLm9yZy9uZXdzLXBvc3RzLzIwMjAvMDQvaGNwc3MtdG8tY29udGludWUtZnJlZS1tZWFsLXNlcnZpY2UtZHVyaW5nLXNjaG9vbC1jbG9zdXJlcy9XB3NjaG9vbG1CCgBHyRijXlob7uJSHGNocmlzdGluYV9zaHVtYWtlckBoY3Bzcy5vcmdYBAAAAAE~&data=02%7C01%7Cchristina_shumaker%40hcpss.org%7Cb5e6a3a57ec64aca9bc608d7e86f9344%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637233438219327077&sdata=MPZ2o1sMonyLvhdoaWyqsSTOuvQHMIsi8un1wtUsdMc%3D&reserved=0


not yet reached their destination. We expect devices that were requested before April 10 and 

have not yet been received to be delivered by the end of the day Tuesday, April 21. Devices 

that were requested after April 10 will be packaged and shipped as soon as possible. Teachers 

are aware that not all students may have immediate access to a device and will accommodate 

those students as necessary. 

  

Families who did not initially request to borrow a device, or indicated they did not need one 

but now see the need for one, can request a device via HCPSS Connect. Directions on 

requesting a device can be found on the HCPSS website.  

  

TECH TIDBITS 

Important:Canvas Notifications 

Canvas has preset notification settings to inform you when new information is posted in 

Canvas. However, the preset settings DO NOT include push notifications (ie. parents do not 

get emails when new posts are made on Canvas). In order to receive notification emails 

informing you of any new information, you will need to follow the directions below to 

change your settings. 

1. Login to your Parent Canvas Account (do NOT log in to your child's hcpss.me 

account) 

2. From the menu on the left, select "Account" 

3. Choose "Notifications" from the dropdown menu 

4. Turn on "Announcements" and any other preferences you choose 

5. Be sure to check to make sure your correct email address is listed 

You will now receive an email notification any time new information is posted in Canvas. 

For additional information about Parent Notification Preferences visit the link below. 

https://hcpss.instructure.com/courses/9495/pages/parents-notifications 

  

STUDENT SERVICES SUPPORT 

Ms. Heinlein's Counseling Newsletter for Families 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1sa73sMD6N7vczCOqDLy6GVCYn4CYwjKG-

CVHpfmL1hQ/edit?usp=sharing 

https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http:%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FCwvAfipaPOYSfqDgckzuAg~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRghExJP0QxaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuaGNwc3Mub3JnL2hlYWx0aC9jb3JvbmF2aXJ1cy9kZXZpY2VzL1cHc2Nob29sbUIKAEfJGKNeWhvu4lIcY2hyaXN0aW5hX3NodW1ha2VyQGhjcHNzLm9yZ1gEAAAAAQ~~&data=02%7C01%7Cchristina_shumaker%40hcpss.org%7Cb5e6a3a57ec64aca9bc608d7e86f9344%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637233438219327077&sdata=LDZEwBhcW%2Fgj4H1XEZTmmXqGxpwnUFo4tZkMn0%2BFS6M%3D&reserved=0
https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http:%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FC3MlgjwJaJcXxuPJLhxFuw~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRghExJP0RGaHR0cHM6Ly9oY3Bzcy5pbnN0cnVjdHVyZS5jb20vY291cnNlcy85NDk1L3BhZ2VzL3BhcmVudHMtbm90aWZpY2F0aW9uc1cHc2Nob29sbUIKAEfJGKNeWhvu4lIcY2hyaXN0aW5hX3NodW1ha2VyQGhjcHNzLm9yZ1gEAAAAAQ~~&data=02%7C01%7Cchristina_shumaker%40hcpss.org%7Cb5e6a3a57ec64aca9bc608d7e86f9344%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637233438219337031&sdata=am7eFCTfes11YAalpjvxfr%2FbC19RP0%2BEvKWZTNsadyQ%3D&reserved=0
https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http:%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FbqJ5x7LtkiisLiZ6g7_ISQ~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRghExJP0RUaHR0cHM6Ly9kb2NzLmdvb2dsZS5jb20vZG9jdW1lbnQvZC8xc2E3M3NNRDZON3ZjekNPcURMeTZHVkNZbjRDWXdqS0ctQ1ZIcGZtTDFoUS9lZGl0VwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAR8kYo15aG-7iUhxjaHJpc3RpbmFfc2h1bWFrZXJAaGNwc3Mub3JnWAQAAAAB&data=02%7C01%7Cchristina_shumaker%40hcpss.org%7Cb5e6a3a57ec64aca9bc608d7e86f9344%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637233438219337031&sdata=tDLQoZO2ka5L%2F0tyz9Cl%2BhDaUsNjFc7CHc33NM9qtu8%3D&reserved=0
https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http:%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FbqJ5x7LtkiisLiZ6g7_ISQ~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRghExJP0RUaHR0cHM6Ly9kb2NzLmdvb2dsZS5jb20vZG9jdW1lbnQvZC8xc2E3M3NNRDZON3ZjekNPcURMeTZHVkNZbjRDWXdqS0ctQ1ZIcGZtTDFoUS9lZGl0VwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAR8kYo15aG-7iUhxjaHJpc3RpbmFfc2h1bWFrZXJAaGNwc3Mub3JnWAQAAAAB&data=02%7C01%7Cchristina_shumaker%40hcpss.org%7Cb5e6a3a57ec64aca9bc608d7e86f9344%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637233438219337031&sdata=tDLQoZO2ka5L%2F0tyz9Cl%2BhDaUsNjFc7CHc33NM9qtu8%3D&reserved=0


  

From Our School Psychologist, Craig Cooper 

Dear parents and students, You can schedule an 'appointment' with me to chat on Google 

Meet using the following link, from 9:30-10:30 each morning. Of course, you can email me 

at craig_cooper@hcpss.org and we can arrange to discuss/meet at other times. This link will 

take you to my calendar where you can sign up for a slot. Please don't hesitate to reach out if 

you need to talk. 

Sincerely, 

Mr. Craig Cooper 

School Psychologist, HCPSS 

County Diagnostic Center M, T, W 

Manor Woods Elementary R, F 

https://calendar.google.com/calendar/selfsched?sstoken=UUFwMHpaY1VJaU13fGRlZ

mF1bHR8MDU5MGZhMjA2YWRmY2QzOTQ4ZmE2YjI3NDlhYWQ4ODM 

  

From Our School Psychologist Intern, Michal Boyars 

Office Hours Message: 

Dear Parents and Teachers, 

 

I hope you are all safe and healthy. Beginning Monday the 20th, I will be holding daily office 

hours from 1:00-2:00pm. During this time I will have appointments available to meet 

virtually with parents and staff in order to answer questions or address other concerns about 

students. Meetings will take place via Google Meet or over the phone. 

 

If you are interested in setting up an appointment, you can either fill out this form or email 

me directly at michal_boyars@hcpss.org. I look forward to hearing from you! 

  

From Our School Counselor, Monica Heinlein 

  

mailto:craig_cooper@hcpss.org
https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http:%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FFldDZnB6kxdWHGUGUdxE4A~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRghExJP0R-aHR0cHM6Ly9jYWxlbmRhci5nb29nbGUuY29tL2NhbGVuZGFyL3NlbGZzY2hlZD9zc3Rva2VuPVVVRndNSHBhWTFWSmFVMTNmR1JsWm1GMWJIUjhNRFU1TUdaaE1qQTJZV1JtWTJRek9UUTRabUUyWWpJM05EbGhZV1E0T0RNVwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAR8kYo15aG-7iUhxjaHJpc3RpbmFfc2h1bWFrZXJAaGNwc3Mub3JnWAQAAAAB&data=02%7C01%7Cchristina_shumaker%40hcpss.org%7Cb5e6a3a57ec64aca9bc608d7e86f9344%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637233438219346993&sdata=qFLvf5LGWIOA2YPFCLM7Q%2FfFBxAOJhfTT%2BLdycW0Tic%3D&reserved=0
https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http:%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FFldDZnB6kxdWHGUGUdxE4A~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRghExJP0R-aHR0cHM6Ly9jYWxlbmRhci5nb29nbGUuY29tL2NhbGVuZGFyL3NlbGZzY2hlZD9zc3Rva2VuPVVVRndNSHBhWTFWSmFVMTNmR1JsWm1GMWJIUjhNRFU1TUdaaE1qQTJZV1JtWTJRek9UUTRabUUyWWpJM05EbGhZV1E0T0RNVwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAR8kYo15aG-7iUhxjaHJpc3RpbmFfc2h1bWFrZXJAaGNwc3Mub3JnWAQAAAAB&data=02%7C01%7Cchristina_shumaker%40hcpss.org%7Cb5e6a3a57ec64aca9bc608d7e86f9344%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637233438219346993&sdata=qFLvf5LGWIOA2YPFCLM7Q%2FfFBxAOJhfTT%2BLdycW0Tic%3D&reserved=0
https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http:%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2Fw5kZk22kJGvy2y7pRz5YHQ~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRghExJP0RjaHR0cHM6Ly9kb2NzLmdvb2dsZS5jb20vZm9ybXMvZC9lLzFGQUlwUUxTY3pWRHgwVWo2UG9vSUx1YXoydmFJVlRzY2tNZE5FTEZ6V2J0S2h1cFVMak1qbFZnL3ZpZXdmb3JtVwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAR8kYo15aG-7iUhxjaHJpc3RpbmFfc2h1bWFrZXJAaGNwc3Mub3JnWAQAAAAB&data=02%7C01%7Cchristina_shumaker%40hcpss.org%7Cb5e6a3a57ec64aca9bc608d7e86f9344%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637233438219346993&sdata=euz1QAnYFok8I1NiyNWV7M%2Fm5s6zJPWpBaLhPM0QjBY%3D&reserved=0
https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http:%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2Fyg6Y0-gkdPTm22C5Awcq_A~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRghExJP0QfaHR0cDovL21pY2hhbF9ib3lhcnNAaGNwc3Mub3JnL1cHc2Nob29sbUIKAEfJGKNeWhvu4lIcY2hyaXN0aW5hX3NodW1ha2VyQGhjcHNzLm9yZ1gEAAAAAQ~~&data=02%7C01%7Cchristina_shumaker%40hcpss.org%7Cb5e6a3a57ec64aca9bc608d7e86f9344%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637233438219356947&sdata=WYwvC3ujz9cBy30jUga333w2%2FPY8uHl%2FOlbY%2BKH3nic%3D&reserved=0


Hello Manor Woods families!  

Beginning April 14th, I will be available daily (M-F) between 9:30 - 11:30am & 12:00 - 

1:00pm for parent/guardian & student virtual appointments through Google Meet or by 

phone. Please email me at monica_heinlein@hcpss.org to schedule an appointment. 

I will also send announcements and post resources and lessons on each grade level team's 

Canvas pages in the upcoming weeks. 

I look forward to talking with you in the upcoming days and weeks. Please know that I am 

still here to talk with you. I'm thinking about you and I wish you & your families all the best. 

If you have an immediate need for help with depression, suicidal thoughts, or other serious 

mental health issues, please contact: 

Grassroots Crisis Intervention at 410-531-6677 

The Maryland Crisis Hotline: Dial 211 and then choose option 1 

The Crisis Text Line: Text 741741 and a trained counselor will respond. 

The National Suicide Prevention Hotline at 1-800-273-8255 

  

NEW SCHOOL NEWS 

  

  

INFORMATION FROM PAST NEWSLETTERS 

Please also take a moment to review what your child's schedule will look like once distance 

learning begins at https://www.hcpss.org/health/coronavirus/col-schedules/ (scroll to the 

bottom to see elementary). It is important to note that as the children move into virtual 

learning, the teachers are checking in with the students weekly to see how they are doing, 

taking a temperature check, and allowing the students to ask questions. This is considered as 

"check-in" time for the students. During this time, the children are the teacher's focus. As 

students ask questions and gain information, we ask that parents do not interrupt or join the 

check-ins with or for the child. If you have any questions after the check-ins, you are always 

welcome to email your child's teacher directly. We want to ensure the children come first and 

their check-ins don't lead to quick conferences or questions from adults. We hope you 

understand our priority. Please see an additional resource below that further explains the 

mailto:monica_heinlein@hcpss.org
https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http:%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2F_Yr3DDlXvmW3BY9ziRnvjQ~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRghExJP0Q3aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuaGNwc3Mub3JnL2hlYWx0aC9jb3JvbmF2aXJ1cy9jb2wtc2NoZWR1bGVzL1cHc2Nob29sbUIKAEfJGKNeWhvu4lIcY2hyaXN0aW5hX3NodW1ha2VyQGhjcHNzLm9yZ1gEAAAAAQ~~&data=02%7C01%7Cchristina_shumaker%40hcpss.org%7Cb5e6a3a57ec64aca9bc608d7e86f9344%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637233438219356947&sdata=qIqew0fOo80gP3WMMnvM93eOWtdWdnIhE79tiLahCoI%3D&reserved=0


purpose of the virtual check-ins.  

Purpose and Goal of Virtual Check-Ins 

  

Also, in the name of safety, teachers will only be admitting those children to check-in with a 

Howard County issued email address. Parents will not be able to use their personal email 

addresses to enter the check-ins or virtual meetings. To ensure this happens, students should 

be logging into hcpss.me to access Canvas and all other resources. If you have an emergency 

and should need to use another email address, you will need to make the teacher aware of the 

change before the meeting begins. We will be using the Google Meet platform and Canvas 

for distance learning. It is important that your child knows how to login to Canvas. Please see 

the resource below to ensure your child has access to these resources. More information 

about this will be sent out by teachers next week.   

TECH Resources 

  

We wish you the best of luck as we partner with you as academic support for your children 

over the upcoming weeks. Our staff has worked really hard and we want to publicly thank 

them for all their time, energy, and collaborative efforts to make this transition a great one for 

you and your students. Please grace them with patience and encouragement as we move 

forward. 

  

From the GT teachers: 

As part of the elementary distance learning that will begin on Monday, April 27, Gifted and 

Talented Resource teachers will provide optional weekly enrichment activities in which 

students may engage in lieu of current Curriculum Extension Units (CEU) and Instructional 

Seminars. In addition, they will continue to provide instruction for students currently in GT 

Math. We look forward to resuming regular CEU and Seminar instruction in the future. 

  

Yearbook Ordering Information 

Hello MWES students, parents, and staff, 

Our Yearbook Committee continues to work hard on our book for this school year. 

https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http:%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FxTOb2MelEwjlOryHYhqw4w~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRghExJP0RGaHR0cHM6Ly9kcml2ZS5nb29nbGUuY29tL2ZpbGUvZC8xaEpsY1pDOEhzU1FwREtRQXBLR0puckgwaGhicVB4dVIvdmlld1cHc2Nob29sbUIKAEfJGKNeWhvu4lIcY2hyaXN0aW5hX3NodW1ha2VyQGhjcHNzLm9yZ1gEAAAAAQ~~&data=02%7C01%7Cchristina_shumaker%40hcpss.org%7Cb5e6a3a57ec64aca9bc608d7e86f9344%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637233438219356947&sdata=lXqjZ8L2f0NcmmDfQkwUNM08fOmbYKxuahBRMRQCSs4%3D&reserved=0
https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http:%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FEYK_U4-HCdxVUyODRZRT8g~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRghExJP0RUaHR0cHM6Ly9kb2NzLmdvb2dsZS5jb20vZG9jdW1lbnQvZC8xVmczcjZ4ekx3cUcwUF9YZ19iclNTRWVvdVJIcVRUZUl6ZFp4MlhXdElwNC9lZGl0VwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAR8kYo15aG-7iUhxjaHJpc3RpbmFfc2h1bWFrZXJAaGNwc3Mub3JnWAQAAAAB&data=02%7C01%7Cchristina_shumaker%40hcpss.org%7Cb5e6a3a57ec64aca9bc608d7e86f9344%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637233438219366901&sdata=AnumtifxhF%2FoqeW%2Fo5VNprhaSoUTE6xcB57Wh%2FjYe4k%3D&reserved=0


Unfortunately, the school closures impacted several components.  

We are requesting the following: 

1) We would like to ask you to submit any pictures of school activities including field trips, 

concerts, and other special events to manorwoodsyearbook@gmail.com.  

2) We'd like to include pictures of some of the things students are doing to stay engaged 

during the school closure. Please submit those to the same email address with the subject 

line: "school closure" 

3) We are continuing our cover contest, so please submit a picture or scan (jpg preferred) of 

your cover to manorwoodsyearbook@gmail.com. Remember to include: 

- 8 1/2 x 11 sheet of white paper 

- vertical orientation 

- Our yearbook theme: "Be true, be you, be kind" 

- "Manor Woods Elementary School 2019-2020" 

- First and last name of the student artist and their classroom teacher in the subject line, not 

on the drawing 

YOU MAY STILL ORDER A 2019-2020 MWES YEARBOOK from treering.com 

purchase link: https://www.treering.com/validate?PassCode=1014749226162236TreeRing 

Yearbooks 

passcode: 1014749226162236 

If we are unable to distribute books at Manor Woods, the yearbook can be shipped to your 

home for a small fee. 

Sincerely, 

MWES PTA 

  

2020-2021 Kindergarten and New Family Registration (Not Current Students) 

Please make certain you are in the screen for 20-21 if registering for the next school year. 

Please read this message in its entirety. 

Please see the updates below regarding the updated process for registration for Pre-K and 

kindergarten for the 2020-2021 school year. You will also find updated information 

regarding early admission to kindergarten and first grade. 

Kindergarten Registration 

Parents/guardians of new incoming students and those entering kindergarten in the 2020-

https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http:%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FTB90h2lFhH72eQrMgkTNhg~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRghExJP0QVaHR0cHM6Ly90cmVlcmluZy5jb20vVwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAR8kYo15aG-7iUhxjaHJpc3RpbmFfc2h1bWFrZXJAaGNwc3Mub3JnWAQAAAAB&data=02%7C01%7Cchristina_shumaker%40hcpss.org%7Cb5e6a3a57ec64aca9bc608d7e86f9344%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637233438219366901&sdata=jea5SgoPGebxKaEcJ0azKuQTTy%2FTbsW7xjRpw2uESmA%3D&reserved=0
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2021 school year (who are not already enrolled) are able to begin the enrollment process 

online, followed by completion of the registration process when schools reopen.  

Once school buildings reopen, parents should be contacted to complete the registration at the 

child’s school. Parents or legal guardians must visit their child’s school and provide proof of 

parental relationship and any other documents not provided during the online registration 

process. 

  

Early Admission to Kindergarten 

Due to state-mandated school closures, early admission appointments scheduled during this 

time are canceled and will be rescheduled at a later date. Additionally, assessment dates and 

notification regarding acceptance or denial of application have been postponed until schools 

reopen, and will be shared at a later date. 

  

Early Admission to First Grade 

Parents/guardians applying for early admission to first grade may submit all required 

documentation electronically to their prospective school. After schools reopen, parents or 

guardians will be contacted by their prospective school regarding an assessment appointment. 

  

Pre-K Applications (Manor Woods Does Not have a Pre-K Program) 

Due to state-mandated school closures, Pre-K application and enrollment for the 2020-2021 

school year has been postponed. Once schools reopen, applications may be completed and 

returned to schools. 

Please see the link below with the announcement from HCPSS outlining these details for 

families: 

https://news.hcpss.org/news-posts/2020/04/student-enrollment-for-2020-2021-school-year-

during-hcpss-school-closures/ 

Please review the information and contact amy_h_kelly@hcpss.org with any questions. 

Thank you! 

If you have a child currently attending an HCPSS PreK program, there is no need to 

re-register your student for Kindergarten. Also, if your child is a current HCPSS 
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student at MWES or any other HCPSS school, please DO NOT re-register your 

student. 

If you have a multi-family living arrangement, an appointment with our PPW, Jeanine 

Smith is required. A representative of the host family and guest family must be present 

for the appointment. Email Jeanine_Smith@hcpss.org for more information. 

  

INFORMATION FROM HCPSS 

The HCPSS Coronavirus website provides the latest information and resources 

for Continuity of Learning, answers to many frequently asked questions, and much 

more. This one-stop resource is updated regularly so please check back often. 

  

Updates 

 Supporting Language Needs: Find information on the ways that HCPSS is 

supporting the language needs of families through in-person and online resources. 

 Update on Device Distribution: Find details on the revised device delivery 

procedure for middle and elementary families.  

 Continuity of Learning Updates: Find summaries of HCPSS work currently 

underway to resolve issues resulting from the coronavirus-related school closure, 

including 4th quarter grading, attendance, GT placement, and mitigation of learning 

gaps.  

 Special Education Continuity of Learning: This new webpage provides an 

overview of special education services for continuity of learning, timeline for service 

delivery and links to online resources for family use at home. 

 Public Forums: Board of Education meetings are currently being held virtually due 

to the coronavirus-related school closure. Beginning with the April 16 Board meeting, 

Public Forum will be reinstated following a modified procedure. Community 

members may register by emailing written comments in advance; the first 10 

submissions will be read aloud during the meeting. Detailed instructions provided 

online.  

  

Access to Learning Fund 
Bright Minds Foundation has launched an emergency Access to Learning Fund to raise 

money for critical education access supports for HCPSS students during the extended 

COVID-19 school closure. Find more information on the Bright Minds website. 
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2020 Census 
Several HCPSS programs rely on funding based on accurate census information, so all 

families are encouraged to participate in the 2020 census, which may be 

completed online. Learn more. 

  

Counseling Services for Students, Families and Staff 
The COVID-19 pandemic has made this an especially stressful time for many, especially 

those already impacted by mental health concerns. Find information about local and online 

resources for counseling and mental health supports for you and your family on our website. 

  

Need Internet Access? 

 

Free Wifi through Comcast Xfinity 

In addition to providing low cost internet access to eligible families through its Comcast 

Internet Essentials program, Comcast has opened free access to its Xfinity WiFi network, 

making hotspots across the country available to anyone, including non-subscribers, at no 

cost. Search by zip code or city to find a hotspot near you at wifi.xfinity.com.  

 

  

Board Approves 2020–2021 Academic Calendar: The next school year will begin on 

Tuesday, August 25, 2020, for students and on Monday, August 17, 2020, for school staff. 

Winter break will be December 24–January 1, with schools reopening on Monday, January 4, 

2021. Spring Break will run from April 2–9, 2021. The last day of school is scheduled for 

June 10, 2021. 

  

COMMUNITY NEWS AND PROGRAMS 

HCLS Online Resources: We're Still Here For You! 

Here is a direct link the the eContent page for Elementary Students: 

http://hclibrary.org/new-a-main/a-student-card-eresources-for-elementary-school-students/ 
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There are all sorts of resources there, including homework help, ebooks, and research 

tools. Students can access all of this content from home using their virtual A+ Student Card 

or a regular Howard County Library System card.   

If a student does not have an A+ Student Card or if a parent or teacher would like to access 

these resources and don't have a library card, they can sign up for an online card 

here: https://hclibrary.org/how-do-i/getting-a-library-card/. This online card will provide 

immediate access to all of HCLS's eContent. 

You can access all of our eContent by clicking on HCLS Now! on our web page or clicking 

here: https://hclibrary.org/research/ 

  

Pop-Up Food Pantry 

https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http:%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FbO_gIaBbMGAP47MHkm8kRw~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRghExJP0Q2aHR0cHM6Ly9oY2xpYnJhcnkub3JnL2hvdy1kby1pL2dldHRpbmctYS1saWJyYXJ5LWNhcmQvVwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAR8kYo15aG-7iUhxjaHJpc3RpbmFfc2h1bWFrZXJAaGNwc3Mub3JnWAQAAAAB&data=02%7C01%7Cchristina_shumaker%40hcpss.org%7Cb5e6a3a57ec64aca9bc608d7e86f9344%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637233438219456512&sdata=n2CQs1yAhspgnjG0gXMMu2SBP8Q%2BR9rAnoDztDuZHZA%3D&reserved=0
https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http:%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2F2gf4cFvgiVDpucKL0igfxg~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRghExJP0QfaHR0cHM6Ly9oY2xpYnJhcnkub3JnL3Jlc2VhcmNoL1cHc2Nob29sbUIKAEfJGKNeWhvu4lIcY2hyaXN0aW5hX3NodW1ha2VyQGhjcHNzLm9yZ1gEAAAAAQ~~&data=02%7C01%7Cchristina_shumaker%40hcpss.org%7Cb5e6a3a57ec64aca9bc608d7e86f9344%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637233438219466472&sdata=sfmwwcIUYRC8VLmuYTK91U0VH8XHtcLxuTm%2FBPsm7i4%3D&reserved=0


 

  

Find out what is going on within Howard County and surrounding areas. Notices are neither 

sponsored nor endorsed by the Howard County Public School System. 



Find out what is going on within Howard County and surrounding areas. Notices are neither sponsored 
nor endorsed by the Howard County Public School System. 

READ MORE 

  

 

https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http:%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FU2IYlNP1vdHUy8E0JlB10g~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRghExJP0TnaHR0cDovL3RyYWNrLnNwZS5zY2hvb2xtZXNzZW5nZXIuY29tL2YvYS9ZLUQ3cmhqM3VZVGQyU0dGX0tzaVZBfn4vQUFBQUFRQX4vUmdSZTVOdjhQMFF5YUhSMGNITTZMeTkzZDNjdWFHTndjM011YjNKbkwyTnZiVzExYm1sMGVTMXVaWGR6TFdGdVpDMXdjbTluY21GdGN5OVhCM05qYUc5dmJHMUNDZ0FBZktnRFhhZG5zVDlTSEdOb2NtbHpkR2x1WVY5emFIVnRZV3RsY2tCb1kzQnpjeTV2Y21kWUJBQUFBQUV-VwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAR8kYo15aG-7iUhxjaHJpc3RpbmFfc2h1bWFrZXJAaGNwc3Mub3JnWAQAAAAB&data=02%7C01%7Cchristina_shumaker%40hcpss.org%7Cb5e6a3a57ec64aca9bc608d7e86f9344%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637233438219466472&sdata=TXd9l2Y6crcgarKoy1%2F3B8Pvc5xGxnGqYeRodnspH2A%3D&reserved=0

